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November 6, 2014


The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

This letter transmits a report from the Parks and Recreation Division (Division) of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, on behalf of the Parks Levy Citizen Oversight Board (Board), for the 2013 fiscal year. In accordance with Ordinance 16931, the Board is required “to review the expenditure of levy proceeds and make policy recommendations to the King County Executive and the King County Council regarding future expenditures.” 

Based on the information provided to the Board, it concluded that:

· The Division has complied with the requirements of Ordinance 15759 in its expenditure of the Parks Operating Levy proceeds in 2013.

· The Division, the Woodland Park Zoo and all 39 cities have complied with the requirements of Ordinance 15760 with respect to the expenditure of the Open Space and Trails Levy proceeds allocated to them in 2013 and expended as of December 31, 2013.  

This report addresses the King County Strategic Plan goals of safeguarding our natural resources and environment; increasing recreational opportunities, especially for those in underserved communities; and promoting public engagement by having an active citizen board review public investments in the County’s parks system.  

The report commends the Division for its work to simplify the event scheduling and permit process for improved user access and the maximizing of revenues. The Board also supports the Division’s ability to issue citations for littering or damage to County Park properties. 

The Board members also reviewed presentations from the cities of Redmond and Burien and the Zoo, and noted growing interagency cooperation in city and Zoo projects. However, the Board urges the Zoo to place additional emphasis on collecting data that demonstrates how its school programs, free admission and environmental education programs are benefitting residents throughout the region, particularly residents outside of Seattle. 

This report concludes the Board’s fulfillment of its term. The Division will work with the King County Council to identify a new Citizen Oversight Board that consists of one representative from each of the nine Council districts for the current 2014-2019 levy period.   

It is estimated that preparing this report required approximately 42 staff hours, costing approximately $3,400.  

Thank you for your consideration of this report.  

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Kevin Brown, Division Director 
of the Parks and Recreation Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, 
at 206-477-4525.  

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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